
AAA Zoom Meeting 

February 8, 2021 

MINUTES 

Attendees: 

Chair - Dick Daigle – NB 
Shane Sutherland – NB 
Andrew McLeod – NB 
Sam Peterson – PE  
Ross Wheatley - PE 
Andrew Hayes – NS 
Pat Hickey – NL 
Jim Vokey – NL 
 
Regrets – Leslie Henderson – NS, Michele Leger – NB, Michael Byrne – NS 
 
Minutes of January 11 and 25 approved for addition to website. 
 
COVID-19 Update 
 
Alpine PEI 

- PEI had 40 cm of snow 
- Brookvale is open and has a good base for skiing 
- Looking to hold a race in March for PEI skiers 

 
Ski NB 

- Mont-Farlagne in Zone 4 has moved to Red but is still closed 
- Crabbe and Poley are open and offering training 
- Moncton athletes are still unable to travel to Poley to train, even though Moncton, 

Zone 1 has moved to Orange 
- The move to Yellow in all Zones, which will allow for travel, may not happen until 

March 31st at the earliest 
 
Alpine NS 

- Ski Hills are open, and training is taking place 
- Competitions can be hosted 
- Cape Smokey to join Alpine NS by 2022 

 
Alpine NF 

- Marble to open at least one trail this week, thanks to 40 cm of new snow 
- Alpine NL to offer “Learn to Race” course at Hills 
-  Looking to hold a race at Marble for NF skiers 



 
Action Item: After the 2021 Season, Andrew Hayes will share a document with the AAA to 

create a more formal partnerships with the Atlantic Canada Ski Hill Operators in an effort to 

collect and share data between facilities, PSO’s and Provincial Governments. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm 

 

Next Zoom Meeting – February 22, 2021 


